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State Chaplain Fr. Timothy Naples

State Deputy Thomas Herbst Jr.

State Secretary Steve Shover

State Treasurer Jim Michael 
State Advocate       Nick Conti 

State Warden David Shepard

Immediate Past State Deputy Michael Patnode

Program Director Bill LaCroix

Membership Director Ed Nuttall

Faith Director Thomas Headley

Council Retention Director James Benson
Family Director John Santorello

Youth Director Elijah LaChance
Forms Chairman                                             Dennis Smith

Dear Brother Knights,

Believe it or not, we have already closed out 1 

month of this Fraternal Year already. Time really does 

fly when you are having fun, or in my case, recovering 

from spine surgery. I am on the mend now and plan on 

hitting “the trail” again soon. It has been a tough 3 

months for me with basically being able to do nothing 

but sit at home with limited mobility. Like I said though 

I will be back out on the road again soon.

During this ordeal it had me thinking, thinking a lot. Thinking about 

The Knights of Columbus and its members more than anything. I must say 

that I am truly grateful for the members who have gone out of their way to 

make sure that if I needed anything just to let them know and they would 

take care of it for me. Would I have had this same help if I wasn’t a member 

of the Greatest Catholic Organization? I would like to say yes but I just don’t 

know. How many people are out there in the same situation I have been in, 

but are not getting the same support I have been getting? I cannot tell you a 

number, but I will tell you it is more than 1 and that is too many. We need 

to show these men, women and children who we are and what it is we do. 

We need to help ALL those who need it. When we do this, we put a smile on 

their faces, and we put a smile on our hearts. This should be at the top of 

everyone’s to do list. Help one and other. After all that is what the Knights 

of Columbus is all about.



We have plenty we can be doing during these months. Putting a dinner on for this Charitable 

cause, or a breakfast for that Charitable cause. We all know of organizations that are in need to funds 

or gifts to help others, lets help them this summer. We need to be active at the beginning of the year 

so we can remain active throughout the year. We also need to recruit every day of the year. That is 

the only way we will survive as an Order.

Let’s start recruiting new members who will help us throughout the year. Let’s make August 

the best Vermont has ever seen. Remember recruiting is simple, all it takes to recruit someone is 

simply to ask them, and if they ask why you joined, tell them “To be a better Catholic, a better 

husband, and to be a better father.” I am sure being in the Knights has made everyone better at those 

things. I know it has made me a better Catholic.

On a brief side note. As some of you know I have strong devotions to Pope Saint John Paul II 

and Padre Pio. Last year’s State pin featured Pope Saint John Paul II and I am sure you can guess this 

year’s pin features Padre Pio. On the bottom of the pin this year, I have the words “Pray, Hope, and 

Don’t Worry” That is a great motto to live by and one I plan on following this year. I can Pray, I can 

Hope, and I need not worry about so many things. I have also chosen this saying as the theme for this 

upcoming Convention. 

I look forward to getting back out there and seeing many of you again this year and I know we 

will have the best year for Vermont ever.

Vivat Jesus!

Thomas A. Herbst, Jr.

Thomas Herbst, Jr.

State Deputy 



STATE SECRETARY’S CORNER
Firstly, I would like to thank all the Knights and wives that attended the Installation of State 

Officers at St.  Joseph’s Cathedral on July 20th in Burlington. It was indeed a scorcher of a day 

with the heat index as high as it was and many folks were fanning themselves with whatever 

paper they could find to do so. Also want to thank Fr. Lance Harlow for celebrating the Mass and 

to Fr. Naples for being on hand for the installation. Immediately following the installation, our 

brother Knights from Burlington Council 279 hosted a barbeque for all to enjoy. Again, many 

thanks to all.

First half per capita bills were sent out the first week of July and to date we have only heard back 

from seven councils. Please be sure and send in your checks for the first half per capita and for the 

charity assessment. We cannot send money to the various charities that you voted on at the 

convention until we receive all the money that is dedicated to those charities.

If you have held your fund raiser for the Intellectual Disability Program (formerly the Tootsie Roll 

Drive), please be sure and send your checks to Moe Noel, chair of the program. The State will 

then forward any/all checks to your council for distribution to those charities your council wants 

to support. If you prefer to give it all the Camp O’Hagan, that can be arranged as well.

By the time you are reading this, our State Deputy, Past State Deputy and State Program Director 

will be in Minneapolis for the Supreme Convention. A lot of the activities will be broadcast on 

EWTN if you would like to catch a glimpse of what goes on at the Supreme level.

Ultrasound update: Fr. Naples put out a request in honor of his 10th Anniversary of Ordination to 

the Priesthood for donations to this project. Fr. Naples himself donated $500.00 and his parish 

sent a donation as well as a few of his former parishioners; to date we are at a little over $2,000.00 

towards our goal of $50,000.00 to purchase a new van that will accommodate an ultrasound 

machine. Please talk to your Councils about having a ‘special’ fund raiser for this project. 

Remember, alone we can do little, together we can do much. Your financial help will be very 

much appreciated.

Hope you are enjoying the summer with friends and family. Until next month . . . . . . . 

Steve Shover

State Secretary



Worthy Sir Knights, 

I want to congratulate the following Assemblies for reaching their 2018-2019 Membership Goal; Sheridan 
Assembly 1157, St. Johnsbury (200%), and Leo Assembly 1154, Brattleboro (100%).  There were 14 
Assemblies with no recruitments.  The total 4th Degree Membership for Vermont now stands at 1,112 
members.  Our goal for 2019-2020 is 78 new Sir Knights.  Can we make it 100%.

There’s a feeling of satisfaction within our Assemblies with the works of dedicated members however, there’s 
also a major feeling of concern over declining membership.  Vermont Assemblies lost 64 Brother Sir Knights 
last year making it even more important we recruit to ensure a long life for the Patriotic Degree in Vermont.  
At the current pace, Vermont will have no remaining Sir Knights in 17 years.  Faithful Navigators and 
Assembly officers – past and present, YOU must lead the way in formulating interest among your members.  
We are the visible arm of the order, our religious devotion and patriotic pride should always be at the 
forefront, answering the questions of many, attracting many to what we do, and asking candidates to join the 
next level – whether that level be the 1st, 2nd, 3rd, or the 4th degree.

Have you and your members ordered the new official 4th Degree uniform?  I urge all Fourth Degree members 
to put the good and unity of the Order before personal preference.  Faithful Navigators, I am asking you to 
lead the way.  In a spirit of unity and fraternity, I ask those whom have not purchased the new uniform to 
pray on it and I ask you to listen to your heart.  I have been asked if a substitute uniform consisting of a dark 
blazer, grey slacks, white shirt, and a 4th Degree tie could be used in lieu of the official uniform.  My answer is 
yes with the social baldric and no white gloves but NOT in the Color Corps.  Honor Guard members, the 
official uniform WILL be the lead and all others will fall in the rear.  Paying our respects to our deceased 
Brothers MUST always occur.  If no one in the official uniform is available, the above substitute attire should 
be worn.

I am aware Councils and Assemblies tend to take time off during the summer months however, NOW is the 

time to start your recruiting.  I am currently working on a September 29th Fall Exemplification at St. John 
Vianney in South Burlington.  Time is flying by quickly; I need your completed Form 4 copies by September 1st.  

I wish all Brothers and Sir Knights continued success as you strive to keep your assembly as active as possible 

despite the many obstacles you may be facing.

Pray the rosary daily and may God Bless you and may God Bless the United States of America.

Vivat Jesus!

George Piette

georgepiette@gmail.com

802-323-2470

mailto:georgepiette@gmail.com








Bishop Robert F. Joyce Council 10535
Bristol council holds it’s largest annual fundraiser on the town green on July 4th.  Set 

up begins shortly after 7:00 AM on the 4th with several Knights setting up the booth 

to sell strawberry shortcake to all of the parade watchers.  The council picked 154 

pounds of strawberries in late June at Scott’s Berry Farm in Ferrisburg.  The berries 

were then processed and frozen for this event.  Wives of some of the Knights were 

involved in processing berries, making the homemade biscuits, and helping with 

the sales of our delicious delight.  Our strawberry shortcake consists of a 

homemade biscuit, a scoop of vanilla ice cream, a scoop of strawberries, a wallop of 

homemade whipped cream, and a few blueberries on the top to finish off our red, 

white and blue original masterpiece.  There are many parade watchers who look 

forward to getting there shortcake each year at our booth.  We had our second best

year ever this year with sales and are looking forward to next year.  A big thank you 

to all who helped with this years event. 

Dave Lathrop

Grand Knight





https://youtu.be/gV3afjYMaGk

"Reverence for Christ and the Lunar Landing".





Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities
Chairman

Brother Knights.

As of today, I have only received 3 Check from Council drives. PLEASE

advise me as to when you plan on having your Campaign for People with

Intellectual Disabilities drives!!!

3 . Send check or money order and page 4 results form for the FULL AMOUNT of the receipts

to the K of C VT State Campaign for People with Intellectual Disabilities Chairman WITHIN

FIVE DAYS OF PROGRAM COMPLETION. Checks should be made out to K of C State

Council.

PLEASE note as voted at the 121st

convention to consider making a

donation to the “ James O’Hagan Special

People Camp. We are unable to send

special people this year due to lack of

funding.

Please use the 
following form to send 
in your report and 
check









Brother Knights

I thank you for all of your articles and making this 

newsletter a success.

I ask that all of the District Deputies and Grand Knights to 

PLEASE forward this newsletter to all of your councils and 

members.

Send all articles to noelmaurice2@gmail.com

NEXT ISSUE WILL BE September 1, 2019

mailto:noelmaurice2@gmail.com

